Omak Public Library Board Minutes

November 12, 2019

Members present: Sue Radek, Cynthia Tollefson, Betsy Rainsford and Librarians Yvette Farmer and Sharon Reddick.

Minutes from October read and approved.

Bills presented for approval for payment:

Mid Valley Pest Control, spider and ant spray- $297.27

City of Omak, water, sewer, garbage- $147.69

PUD, power, lights, heat- $429.98

Cintas, entry mats laundered- $63.86

Old Business:

· The cost of hand soap from Weinstein seems high and is in need of evaluation since it was $269.32 last month which is twice the price of the paper towels. But there was no charge this month. Sharon will keep track of the bills to see how much the soap costs per month, how long it lasts and what is the trigger to order more soap. Possibly extra soap is delivered at the beginning of winter in case poor driving conditions makes winter delivery uncertain. The library currently has 12 soap box refills for the hand soap dispensers.

· The city emailed informing Sharon that Sue's term ended in July. Sue agreed to serve another four year term. Thank you Sue!

New Business:

· The heating/cooling system for the main lobby was cold at 66 to 68 degrees so Sharon called Jeff who discovered repair parts were needed and are now ordered. The heating system is working now, but is rewired so that the smaller heating unit outside is heating the whole library. This is more expensive but only temporary and once the part has arrived and everything fixed, it will be rewired back to the regular way. Ron will call the PUD to explain in case they notice and think it is a surge.

· Sharon reported to Wayne that there is a leaky gutter outside of the Pioneer Room which has stained the sidewalk with water and caused an ice patch when the cold weather hit.  Sue suggested the city might have a hazard cone to put out when it is icy and to alert all staff of this condition.

· The Library Foundation would like to use funds for a Perpetual Educational Garden to be planted around the library using local native plants. The board approved partnership with the Foundation to help with the landscaping. We will revisit this in the spring.

· Long ago, the library had a leaf blower to keep walkways and areas around the library clear of leaves, especially when they are wet and slippery, but the library no longer has one. The leaves need to be raked or blown before it snows. The board would like to know what the city recommends for clearing the leaves. 

· The Security Guard Marcus is doing an excellent job and all have noticed that troublesome people have been staying away and that the drug activity is apparently gone. He is friendly and welcoming yet maintains authority. 

· There was a problem with a young couple who were having an altercation just outside the front doors of the library.  He was verbally assaulting her and Sterlene intervened and advised them to leave library property. The young man keyed her car in retaliation. The police were called and the man arrested but released soon after. 

Next meeting will be December 9, 1:30.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Betsy Rainsford

